
Jackson, Maija
716  ° PR , r-   r,m u 29

From:    Jackson, Maija i';     NT
Sent:     Friday, April 15, 2016 11:03 AM Ji i ' iJ  t 1 q‘All
To:       Naleimaile, Sean P

Cc Mead, Lucas; Arai, Darya

Subject: Glover Special Permit Application TMK( 3) 2- 1- 013:004

Attachments:  COR- 16- 104729.pdf

Aloha Sean,

Jas. W. Glover, Ltd. has applied for a special permit to establish another quarry on agricultural land. You reviewed their
archaeological studies( see Log# 2014.01304, Doc# 1404SN19) and issued a ' no effect' letter with the condition that a

qualified archaeological monitor be present during initial ground clearing/ grubbing due to thick vegetation on the
property. They provided an archaeological monitoring plan for their property in June 2014.

At the Land Use Commission hearing in late 2014, the Dept of the Army provided an AIS for their adjacent property,
which identified 2 historic sites within 300 feet of Glover' s property. SIHP# 50- 10-35- 30038 is an intact trail segment of
the historic Puna Trail alignment and SIHP# 50- 10- 35- 21658 is complex of five stacked stone ahu associated with the

Puna Trail. The Dept of Army requested that Glover take adequate measures( i. e. buffer zones) to protect these sites;

however given that the sites are 300 feet away from Glover' s property Planning does not believe the quarry activities
will negatively impact these historic sites. The Dept of Army AIS is 36 megabytes so if you need a copy I can provide it by
CD. Let me know.

The LUC also requested that Glover provide info about how the project will affect the preservation and protection of

customary and traditional native practices.

The Planning Department has determined that the Ka Pa' akai Discussion prepared by ASM Affiliates adequately
identifies the location and extent of use of valued cultural, historical and natural resources on the property and
surrounding area as well as the extent to which the resources will be affected by the proposed quarry project and action
needed to protect native Hawaiian rights.

Please let me know whether SHPD concurs with the Planning Department' s conclusions. I would appreciate a response
by Thursday, May 26th so that we can have SHPD' s determination prior to the Planning Commission hearing scheduled
for June 2" d

Thanks Sean.

Maija Jackson, Planner

County of Hawaii Planning Department
101 Pauahi Street, Suite 3

Hilo, HI 96720

808) 961- 8159
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